
Parent

Calendar

Upcoming Events

Hugh Sutherland 
School

Apr 1 - No School (Easter
Monday)

Apr 5 - CARSF Science Fair Red
Deer
Apr 5 - Monday Rotation

Apr 8 - Gr 9-12 ELAA Event

Apr 12 - Adam Sandler Dress Up
Day
Apr 12 - Thursday Rotation
Apr 12 - Battle of the CAs

Apr 15-19 - Spring Break

Apr 23 - 12:50 Gr 5-8 Assembly
Apr 23 - 2:00 Gr 9-12 Assembly
Apr 23 - 6:30 Connie Jakab
Parent Event

Apr 24-26 - Gr 10 Internship

Apr 26 - Monday Rotation 
Apr 26 - Gr 11 SS Classes -
Calgary Military Museums

Apr 28-30 - Alberta Student
Leadership Conference

Apr 30 - School Council
Meeting

Spring BreakSpring Break
April 15 - 19April 15 - 19

@hss.kodiaks

https://www.hughsutherlandschool.ca/calendar
https://www.hughsutherlandschool.ca/calendar
https://www.facebook.com/HughSutherlandSchool


Click to email 
Mr. Gouge

MSTS Science Fair
Results

Band 
Updates!

Band Trips
Grade 8/9 Band Trip - May 9

High School Band Trip - May 15

Gr. 5-6 First Runner Up and Gold Medal – Kyla B, “5 Second Rule”
Gr. 5-6 Second Runner Up and Gold Medal – Hailey S, “Narwhals and Arctic Climate Change”

Gr. 5-6 Bronze Medal - Nick dG, “Ice: What makes it melt the fastest?”
Gr. 7-9 Bronze Medal - Madeline P, “The Tin Can Olympics”

Gr. 10-12 Best of Fair and Gold Medal – Jules OP, “Whiskers to Wisdom”

We wish all of these medal winners the best of luck at the Central Alberta Regional Science Fair in Red
Deer on April 6. 

Physics Special Award: Cade R, “Blast Off – Rocket Physics”

Grade 7 Band
Congratulations to our Grade 7 Band for their
performance at the Olds Kiwanis Festival! Our Grade
7 Band has been awarded the Distinction grade for
their performance. Congratulations!

Grade 8/9 Band
Congratulations to our Grade 8/9 Band for their
performance at the Olds Kiwanis Festival! Our Grade
8/9 Band has  been awarded the Distinction grade
for their performance. Congratulations!

High School Band 
Congratulations to our High School Band for their
performance at the Olds Kiwanis Festival! Our High
School Band has been awarded the Distinction
grade for their performance. Congratulations!

Choir
Congratulations to our Hugh Sutherland School
Choir for their performance at the Olds Kiwanis
Festival! Our Choir has  been awarded the grade of
First Class Honours for their performance. Our Choir
has also been invited to perform at the provincial
level in Edmonton. Congratulations!

Jazz Band
Congratulations to our Hugh Sutherland School
Jazz Band for their performance at the Olds Kiwanis
Festival! Our Jazz Band has  been awarded the
grade of First Class Honours for their performance.
Congratulations!
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THANK YOU

Thank you to everyone who helped make the 1st Annual Huey's Hoedown
a successful event! We'd like to say a special thank you to all of the staff

and students involved, as well as the Ewert family and Pat and Dale
Christensen. 

Huey’s 
Hoedown

Grade 11 Social Students - April 26 Calgary Miltary Museums
Hats on For Mental Health - May 1

Gr 9/10 Orientation Evening - May 2
Carstairs’ Got Talent - May 24

Parents, please join us for an evening with Provisional Psychologist Amy Antony.
The presentation will be on EMOTIONAL REGULATION
When: Wednesday, April 3
Time: 6 - 7:30 pm
HSS : the Learning Hub
Looking forward to seeing you.
If you have any questions please contact Janet Cornell @ HSS or jcornell@cesd73.ca

Save The Date

From The FSW

mailto:jcornell@cesd73.ca


Exciting News

We have been working hard at updating our Athletics page on our website. It
now has a its own calendar with the game schedules.

Athletics
Updates!

We continue to aim to; improve school spirit and culture, serve the wider community and
develop ourselves as leaders.

School Activities
Within the school, we have hosted many events this month. There was Groundhog Day, where
printed groundhogs were hidden around the school, and could be found in return for a small
candy prize. We hosted a scavenger hunt for St. Patrick's Day, where coins were hidden around
the school. Along with this, we held a “Green” dress-up theme day and our annual Green Kool-
Aid chugging contest for the holiday. Ms. Hippe’s Hipsters are holding strong in 1st place, the
Ozzy Rodbournes are in 2nd and Mr. Cashato’s Cash Money Shati 2.0s are in 3rd! Stay tuned for
our final 3 months of theme days and CA battles where classes can try to move up on the
board!
The High School Leadership committee also organized some games and activities during a
school assembly about railroad safety, that we are thankful the local law enforcement who
presented to us. The games allowed for fun school entertainment and an opportunity for
students in different grades to work together. For Easter we had our matching mingle activity
where students were given half an egg, once they found their match, they were able to trade it
in for an Easter treat. We also challenged the CA teachers to hide an egg where leadership
couldn’t find it.
Finally, for our community outreach this month, our grade 10-12 leadership students had a
blast playing Rock and Roll Bingo with our buddies at the Chinook Winds Seniors Lodge.

Upcoming School Events
The High School Leadership is currently planning a Wake-a-thon for students in grade 9-12,
which is a sleepover at the school with some all night challenges, activities and food on May
10-11, stay tuned for details. Carstairs’ Got Talent will be returning this year so dust of your
dancing shoes, tune that guitar, practice your skills - auditions will run after Spring Break!

Conference Opportunities & Fundraisers
Students from the High School and Middle School leadership classes had the opportunity to
attend the Horizons Leadership Conference on March 15th, at Ecole Olds High School. The
students that attended the conference were taught many ways to develop their leadership
skills, and got to hear from several accomplished speakers. The conference was an
opportunity to collaborate with other leadership students and learn. 
High School Leadership is looking forward to our next conference, the ASLC (Alberta Student
Leadership Conference) that will be hosted at the Bert Church School in Airdrie during April.
We have raised about half the funds for this trip, so watch out for our upcoming fundraisers!
On April 5th we will be duct taping teachers to the gym wall so bring your toonies to by a strip
of tape!
Speaking of fundraisers, there are still a few boxes full of a variety of 33 birthday cards
available for $33. Contact the school, or Ms. Rodbourne directly to help the high school
leadership committee attend this amazing learning and networking opportunity. 

Click to email
Athletic Director

Leadership Lowdown
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1
CLOSED

2
Hot Dog,

Veggies &
Chips

3
Butter Chicken,

Rice & Naan

4
Penne & Meat

Sauce

5
PIZZA

8

BASICS

9
Grilled Cheese

& Veggies

10
Quesadilla &

Chips

11
Subway

(Deadline Apr 5)

12

PIZZA

15

CLOSED

16

CLOSED

17

CLOSED

18

CLOSED

19

CLOSED

22

BASICS

23
Cheeseburger,

Veggies &
Chips

24
Chicken Fried

Rice & Egg Rolls

25
Perogies &
Sausage

26

PIZZA

29

BASICS

30
Taco In A Bag

1
Chicken Bacon
Ranch Wrap &

Salad

2
Sweet & Sour

Meatballs, Rice
& Veggies

3

CLOSED

Subway Early Deadline

The deadline for April’s
Subway order is Friday,

April 5 



April 24-26 all of the grade 10 students will be participating in an
internship program. If you were unable to attend the parent meeting

the slides are linked below.
Parent Information Night

Grade 10
Internship

For parents of students in grade 7-8 during the 2024-25 school year,
please read the following message, as we are now requesting all

students to bring their own device beginning next year. 
Here is more information:

BYOD Information

Yearbooks for the 2023/2024 schoolyear are on sale. The cost is $40
and can be paid through your Student QuickPay Account 

Order yours now while you still can.
Yearbooks arrive in the fall.

BYOD

Click to email 
Mrs Cunningham

Yearbooks

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1hR9peUxlYmQuUfQBRUfCDaUd0uHDtTNVgHlv0ttdIDo/edit#slide=id.p
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18_PN8PXSu8asCzPz_lHumQMjaO37v6miT_kBNQwccZU/edit#heading=h.gjdgxs
https://www.studentquickpay.com/chinook/
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